SOLID WASTE SPECIAL SERVICE DISTRICT #1

1000 East Sand Flats Road

Moab Utah 84532
MINUTES—REGULAR MEETING

Thursday, April 14 2016
Board Members present:  Mary McGann (chair), Pam Hackley (Treasurer), Bob Greenberg (left meeting at 6:17 pm), Kalen Jones
Board Members absent:  Kevin Fitzgerald (vice chair),

Other’s present:  Deborah Barton (district manager), Sara Melnicoff (Moab Solutions), Orion Rogers (SE Utah Health Department)
The minutes are presented in the order of the agenda and not necessarily in the order of discussion.
CALL TO ORDER: By Chairman Mary McGann at 4:00 pm as quorum was present.
CITIZENS INPUT (OPEN FOR CITIZENS COMMENTS).  
Sara Melnicoff presented a corrected copy of a thank you letter previously sent for the cleanup work at the Moab Landfill.  She also requested the district assistance in updating the Green Guide.  District Manager agreed to review and provide comments back to Ms. Melnicoff for revisions.  

Orion Rogers stated he was present for District Manager’s presentation regarding Thompson issues.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Kalen Jones moved/Bob Greenberg seconded to adopt the minutes of the March 10, 2016 as corrected.  Motion carried unanimously by the four board members present.  

TREASURER/FINANCIAL:

Expenditures:  Pam Hackley moved/Bob Greenberg seconded to approve the expenditures report for the period of March 10 through April 14, 2016 in the amount of $116,383.  Pam Hackley requested clarification on the transaction with number of 101cm.  Deborah Barton stated this was a credit memo issued for core charges returned.  The memo annotation on the tax deposits instead of listing as Zion’s Bank was commented on with appreciation for that clarification.    With no further discussion, the motion was carried unanimously by the four board members present.  
Other Reports:  As the administrative assistant was not present, Deborah Barton presented the breakout of the PTIF accounts.  She commented that DEQ has still not given approval or comment on the district’s request to not set aside closure/post-closure funds for a year as the amount in the reserve account exceeds what is current required of the financial assurance.  She also commented that to her knowledge we are the only Utah district required to have a reserve account and financial letters of support from the governmental entities forming the district.   Deborah Barton provided a quarterly review of expenditures versus budget as well as year to date expenditures versus annual budget.  She stated she will provide this on a quarterly basis.  There are still some issues to be resolved in the accounting.  Bob Greenberg asked that percentages be added showing amount of budget line item expended.  Board concurred on having a quarterly analysis.  Graphic analysis of landfill disposal and recycling tonnages was presented.  Deborah provided verbal comparison of March 2015 statistics to March 2016 statistics showing a marked increase not only in tonnages at both Klondike and Moab, but also cubic yards of biosolids as well as the waste grease gallons.  Orion Rogers asked for clarification on the waste grease as he understood the grease was being recycled.  Deborah told him it was not the valuable yellow grease portion, just the grease trap waste.  He commented that the district may see an increase in the waste trap grease because of increased enforcement of grease traps in various food establishments.
STAFF/BOARD REPORTS:

District Manager:  Deborah Barton report is attached to these minutes.  She stated that Shan Knighton and Greg Tucker will be going to a Wheeler Caterpillar provided training on April 27 which is provided at no charge.  She also indicated going to Trans Jordan Landfill on April 21 to attend a SWANA meeting.  Orion Rogers has been working with Deborah regarding a dump site located outside Thompson.  The dump site is on private property and not on the district property.  Deborah recommended that the district waive disposal fees for the cleanup of the dump.  Orion stated in addition to his duties as area sanitarian, he is involved with public swimming pools, water, septic tanks and a variety of similar tasks.  He invited the district to participate in the Farmers Market on Thursday with a booth to display and provide information on the electronic waste, household hazardous waste, composting, and the recycling center.  He offered his assistance to the district on issues related to solid waste and recycling.
Administrative Assistant:  No report.
District Clerk/Foreman:  No report.
Board/Other:  No report.
Calendaring/Scheduling.  District manager provided the June –July 2016 calendar.
OLD BUSINESS:

Employee Handbook:  Attorney has not provided a report on the handbook to date, Deborah will continue follow up.
Purchasing Policy:  Attorney contacted has not provided comment on costs.  Deborah will continue follow up.
Management Plan:  Deborah Barton has been working on a rough draft with a goal to submit a final plan to DEQ by September 1, 2016.  Pam Hackley reminded the board that they had agreed to form a working committee.  Discussion held that the draft plan would be sent to the board members by April 28 for their review with a goal to have a brainstorming session during the May board meeting to assist in refining the draft.  A tentative goal of July was set to have a draft plan available for any public input before finalizing it by September 1 for submittal.  Decision on committee would be discussed more fully at the May board meeting.
Excess Equipment:  None.

NEW BUSINESS:

Franchise Agreements:  District Manager brought Klondike Landfill Franchise Agreement request for Kilgore Companies DBA LeGrand Johnson Construction Company to the board with a recommendation to approve.  Pam Hackly moved/Kalen Jones seconded to approve the Franchis agreement with Kilgore Companies DBA LeGrand Johnson Construction Company.  Motion carried unanimously by the four board members present.
Community Compost Project:  The draft operational plan had been sent to the district board members as well as the task force group.  Bob Greenberg expressed concerns about using the loader as a turner.  Deborah commented that smaller operations use loaders successfully because of small scale.  He expressed concern about water due to the high evaporation rate.  Mary McGann stated this was discussed and the purpose of the small demonstration project was to determine water needs, availability and operational storage considerations.  Discussion held about obtaining water from the Colorado River and finding a means of storing on site to place in the piles.  The demonstration project will be used to explore this option.  The board by consensus agreed to continue with submitting the operational plan and working on a demonstration project.
Klondike Permit Renewal Status:  DEQ has returned the draft permit to the district for review with comments due by April 22, 2016.  Next stage will be a public comment period.  Barring any negative comments, the permit should be renewed by June 2016.  
Special Event Updates:  The E-waste event is advertised and scheduled.  Deborah commented that the Household Hazardous Waste event at Monument Waste Transfer Station on May 14 from 9 am to 1 pm will be in coordination with the local fire departments.  She will be making final coordination with Grand County Sheriff Office regarding any traffic control issues.  The board members were invited to assist in greeting customers.  

Recycle Drop Off Location Change:  Deborah Barton pointed out that the drop off for recycling had been moved and had mostly positive comments.  She stated there are still a few more details to be worked on to improve the safety and usage of the location.  The move was beneficial when sending out a large truck with cardboard in the morning so for a commercial point of view the move has been very successful.  The board asked to take a quick tour of the area after the meeting would be adjourned.

PERSONNEL MATTERS:  

None  
CLOSING:  
Next monthly board meeting will be Thursday, May, 2016 at 4 pm.  As there was no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 5:05 pm.  
Respectfully submitted

Deborah Barton
District Manager

For 

Susan Thompson

Administrative Assistant

Memorandum for April 2016 ACB Meeting, Agenda Item C

From:
Deborah A Barton, District Manager

Operational Highlights
Meetings  Draft compost operating plan will be presented under Agenda Item M.  Meeting with Mandy from Wabisabi did not occur and have been unable to coordinate another meeting.  Presentation to City of Moab was rescheduled by the city from 12 April to 26 April as city manager asked to meet with DM first.  Meeting with Ms. Davidson has been rescheduled to Tuesday, 19 April.  Presentation to Grand County Council planned for 19 April.  No meeting scheduled for Castle Valley but we are in contact on the planned 23 April cleanup day and have worked with them to coordinate with Green Solutions.

Equipment:  Gehl had in-house repairs for exhaust manifold as it failed from normal wear/tear.  Caterpillar completed repairs on the 950G for the quote of $5,3which is working much, much better and in-house PM for oil change completed on 25 March.  816F Compactor developed a fault in the Equipment Control Monitor which had to be replaced, cost was $3,185 which included $905 charge for diagnostic/field trip to determine problem.  D6 filter housing damaged by wire/metal during use in landfill when 816F was down.  In-house staff able to repair. Full hydraulic oil changes planned for various equipment which will total about 100 gallons more or less of hydraulic oil which has been purchased.  D7 repairs for turbo about completed.  Problem has been the lack of details in the Caterpillar provided mechanics parts book.

Recycle Center:  Drop point has been moved further south after staff leveled and prepped area.  Press release was sent announcing this to various media.  So far mostly positive comments.

Klondike:  Franchise agreement received from Kilgore Companies d/b/a LeGrand will be presented under Agenda Item L.  Have hired temp hires to pick up litter.  Plan on two people for about 4 weeks to get the area patrolled and cleaned up.

Moab:  Vouchers for cleanup are being picked up.  This has been a great opportunity to talk to our customers and all to date have been supportive of the “back to basics” cleanup, at least with district manager.

Administrative:

Thank you letter:  Copy of letter thanking the district for the Moab Landfill litter pickup.

2015 Audit:  Received and paid bill for audit.  Awaiting the report.  

Training:  Scheduled training attended by all personnel designated.  Shan Knighton and Tony Martineau received their 40 hour HAZWOPER certificates.  Greg Tucker took MOLO class and exam, results of exam won’t be known until May.  Good information received to improve operations as pertains to personnel and safety.  WasteExpo is a national conference/trade show the first week of June in Nevada. Attendance costs $1,075 for the classes which would be in addition to lodging, meals, travel.  If any board member is interested in going, please let me know and I will get more details.  Certification class for landfill operations will be available July 25-29 in Alamosa, Colorado, Debby will be both teaching and evaluating an intern faculty instructor and will try to send another district operator to gain the knowledge as well as attempting certification.  The annual Board training for open meetings and GRAMA requirements normally held in June has not yet been announced.

Annual reports:  Delivered to DEQ on 4 April 2016 for all three landfills, recycle center, and historical Moab landfill.

Thompson Landfill/Dump issues are being raised again, this time by DEQ.  Will work with DEQ and Orion Rogers, SE Utah Health Department to assist in resolving the illegal dump as well as posting district property (not being used for dumping). 

Previous Month Carry Forwards:  

Employee Handbook – Will report under Agenda Item H.

Purchasing Policy – Will report under Agenda Item I.

Management Plan – Will report under Agenda Item J.

Request for Proposals (RFP) for Engineering and Survey Services.  Draft delayed due to training, issues on Thompson, completion of the Compost Demo Operating Plan, and administrative tasks.  Will definitely need to survey issues for Thompson as part of the survey request.

Calendar Updates:

Will provide under Agenda Item G.
Board directives?:  
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